
Alonda Crosslin celebrat-
ed her dad’s 85th birth-
day in July! “Leonard 
McClure” 



  

Crystal Beckloff Hooper 

Susan Parker & some of WPC members provided a 
breakfast for the Pre-school teachers to welcome them 
back into our building for another great year! 



Sims Greer &  

Gatlin Jones 

 

Sims grew up 
at WPC & is 
the son of 
John & Jenny 
Hicks Greer 

Join us the last 
Sunday of the 
month for Hymn 
Sing! 



WHEN PARENTS GET OLD ... Let them grow old with the same love 
that they let you grow ... let them speak and tell repeated stories with 
the same patience and interest that they heard yours as a child ... let 
them overcome, like so many times when they let you win ... let them 
enjoy their friends just as they let you … let them enjoy the talks with 
their grandchildren, because they see you in them ... let them enjoy 
living among the objects that have accompanied them for a long 
time, because they suffer when they feel that you tear pieces of this 
life away ... let them be wrong, like so many times you have been 
wrong and they didn’t embarrass you by correcting you ... LET THEM 
LIVE and try to make them happy the last stretch of the path they 
have left to go; give them your hand, just like they gave you their 
hand when you started your path! (“Honor your mother and father 
and your days shall be long upon the earth” 

 

 Mimbs 
Three Generations:  Rebecca Hall, Arzetta Mimbs & 

Lynn  Mimbs Hall 



 

 

 

Immediate:  John & Joyce Horton, Richard Williams, Char Terry, Wil Bruninga,  

                         Bob Moody & unnamed requests 

At Home:  Jean Blair 

Renaissance: Carole James 

Morningview Village:  Dot Solomon 

 

 

9/22  Ice Cream Social:  
4:00 Parlor/Courtyard 
 

Our new sound system has really increased 
our online presence!  We have gone from ap-
prox. 30 viewers each Sunday to over 200 
regular viewers!   The video of the Midnight-
ers performing at WPC received over 400 
views on our Facebook site!  As always, the 
sound is even better in person…...we invite 
everyone to come experience the new WPC! 

James Counts & Larry Ramsey 
discussing the recording of the 
Midnighters during Handy Fest 



Sara Reed, Faye Tash, Helen 
Lindsey, Lenore Favenesi, 
Elaine Brooks, & Pat Roe-
mer. (Not pictured:  Cathy 
Shea & Susan Johnson) 

Congratulations to Sarah 
Wilson for making the 
cheerleading team at Mis-
sissippi Gulf Coast Commu-
nity College!  Sarah is the 
granddaughter of Mary 
George Williams 



Wil Bruninga is still on tour 
with Erin Stoll Music.  Keep him 
& the band in your prayers for 
safe travels!  They are currently 
in the Canton & Cleveland Ohio 
area. 

Audra “Hamilton” & 
Robbie Heinitz have had 
a good summer in the 
Nashville area with their 
three beautiful children, 
Ayla, Weston & Korah 
Grace! 



Burned Biscuits – A lesson we all should learn. When I was a kid, my Mom liked to make 
breakfast food for dinner every now and then. I remember one night in particular when she 
had made breakfast after a long, hard day at work. On that evening so long ago, my Mom 
placed a plate of eggs, sausage and extremely burned biscuits in front of my dad. I remem-
ber waiting to see if anyone noticed! All my dad did was reach for his biscuit, smile at my 
Mom and ask me how my day was at school. I don’t remember what I told him that night, 
but I do remember watching him smear butter and jelly on that ugly burned biscuit. He ate 
every bite of that thing…never made a face nor uttered a word about it! When I got up 
from the table that evening, I remember hearing my Mom apologize to my dad for burning 
the biscuits. And, I’ll never forget what he said, “Honey, I love burned biscuits every now 
and then.” Later that night, I went to kiss Daddy good night and I asked him if he really 
liked his biscuits burned. He wrapped me in his arms and said, “Your Mom put in a hard day 
at work today and she’s real tired. And besides–a little burned biscuit never hurt anyone!” 
As I’ve grown older, I’ve thought about that many times. Life is full of imperfect things and 
imperfect people. I’m not the best at hardly anything, and I forget birthdays and anniver-
saries just like everyone else. But what I’ve learned over the years is that learning to accept 
each other’s faults and choosing to celebrate each other’s differences is one of the most im-
portant keys to creating a healthy, growing, and lasting relationship. And that’s my prayer 
for you today…that you will learn to take the good, the bad, and the ugly parts of your life 
and lay them at the feet of God. Because in the end, He’s the only One who will be able to 
give you a relationship where a burnt biscuit isn’t a deal-breaker! We could extend this to 
any relationship. In fact, understanding is the base of any relationship, be it a husband-wife 
or parent-child or friendship! “Don’t put the key to your happiness in someone else’s pock-
et–keep it in your own.” So, please pass me a biscuit, and yes, the burned one will do just 
fine. Author unknown  

Send comments/articles to: 

Alondacr@gmail.com 

256) 710-8662 

To reach Billie Sylvester by email:   

admin.assist@westminsterpcusa.net  

Dr. Susan Parker’s email:  
park9301@bellsouth.net 


